
Hey everyone, 
 
 I hope everyone is having a safe and successful hunting season.  Deer season is winding 
down but the rabbit hunters are just getting started.  There are still a lot of things to do outdoors 
just bundle up. 
 
 Construction should be starting after the first of the year.  S & R construction will be 
building a bathroom and kitchen area at the trap building and Negley's will be drilling a new well 
and installing a new water system.  Hopefully, everything will be completed by the March 
drawing. 
 
 Don't forget dues are due by Feb. 1, no exceptions!  Please mail a check (only) made out 
to Ship Fish & Game for $50.00, to Robert Carson, 9779 Alvin Drive, Shippensburg, PA 
17257.  A list is posted on the web page and also on the bulletin board at the clubhouse of people 
who will be receiving free dues for selling 25 tickets.  If you think your name should be on the 
list and it isn't contact Sonny at 532-5578 or Bob at 532-8756.  Dues are also payable at the Jan. 
10, meeting and membership night Jan, 28, starting at 10am.  Remember checks only, Please. 
 
Dates to remember: 

Dec. 21 and Jan. 4  6 PM to 8PM, sign up for winter archery league 
Jan. 9 starting at 6 PM kid’s nights will run for 8 weeks each Monday weather permitting. 
Jan 28, membership night pay dues 
Feb 18 buy sell and swap day call 532-2144 to reserve tables 
March 25, handgun drawing, tickets available at membership night 

 
 Check out our web site.  The web master is doing an outstanding job; it is very 
informative and up to date. 
 
 Meetings are the second Tuesday of each month starting at 7 PM and are usually over 
about 8:15, with light refreshments to follow.  Try to attend.  This is your club. 
 
 The officers of the club would like to wish all members a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 
 
 
 
Jerry 


